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Title 3—The President Proc. 8035 

(1) In order to provide generally for the preferential tariff treatment being 
accorded under the Agreement to Guatemala, to provide certain other treat-
ment to originating goods for the purposes of the Agreement, to provide tar-
iff-rate quotas with respect to certain goods, to reflect the removal of Guate-
mala from the enumeration of designated beneficiary developing countries 
for purposes of the GSP, to reflect the removal of Guatemala from the enu-
meration of designated beneficiary countries for purposes of the CBERA 
and the CBTPA, to implement statistical monitoring relating to tariff provi-
sions that the President previously proclaimed to implement the Agree-
ment, and to make technical and conforming changes in the general notes 
to the HTS, the HTS is modified as set forth in the Annex of Publication 
3861 of the United States International Trade Commission, entitled 
‘‘Modifications to the Harmonized Tariff Schedule of the United States to 
Implement the Dominican Republic-Central America-United States Free 
Trade Agreement With Respect to Guatemala’’ (Publication 3861), which is 
incorporated by reference into this proclamation. 

(2)(a) The amendments to the HTS made by paragraph (1) of this procla-
mation shall be effective with respect to goods entered, or withdrawn from 
warehouse for consumption, on or after the relevant dates indicated in the 
Annex to Publication 3861. 

(b) Except as provided in paragraph (2)(a) of this proclamation, this proc-
lamation shall be effective with respect to goods entered, or withdrawn 
from warehouse for consumption, on or after July 1, 2006. 

(3) Any provisions of previous proclamations and Executive Orders that 
are inconsistent with the actions taken in this proclamation are superseded 
to the extent of such inconsistency. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand this thirtieth day of 
June, in the year of our Lord two thousand six, and of the Independence 
of the United States of America the two hundred and thirtieth. 

GEORGE W. BUSH 

Proclamation 8035 of July 12, 2006 

Parents’ Day, 2006 

By the President of the United States of America 
A Proclamation 

As a child’s first teachers, mentors, and role models, parents shape the 
character of those who will help to build the future of our Nation. On Par-
ents’ Day, we pay tribute to the hard work and sacrifice of the millions of 
devoted parents who provide guidance, support, and unconditional love to 
their children. 

Mothers and fathers help kindle imaginations, inspire a love of learning, 
nurture the formation of young minds, and give children the courage and 
the drive to realize their dreams. By instilling in children the difference be-
tween right and wrong, parents guide their children toward developing into 
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successful adults and responsible citizens who lead lives of purpose. In ad-
dition, the commitment of parents to the welfare of young people strength-
ens families and communities throughout our great country. 

My Administration supports grants and programs to promote healthy mar-
riages and responsible fatherhood. The No Child Left Behind Act is helping 
us ensure that every child has the opportunity to learn, and recognizes that 
parental involvement is a vital part of the success of schools across Amer-
ica. Federal, State, and local programs, and faith-based and community 
groups provide additional resources to help parents as they work to raise 
children of conviction and character. 

On this special day, we express our deep gratitude to parents for their dedi-
cation to a bright and hopeful future for their children. We also pray for 
parents in the military who stand up for America, and we resolve that their 
sacrifice will always be honored by a grateful Nation. 

NOW, THEREFORE, I, GEORGE W. BUSH, President of the United States 
of America, by virtue of the authority vested in me by the Constitution and 
laws of the United States and consistent with Public Law 103–362, as 
amended, do hereby proclaim Sunday, July 23, 2006, as Parents’ Day. I call 
upon citizens, private organizations, and governmental bodies at all levels 
to engage in activities and educational efforts that recognize, support, and 
honor parents, and I encourage American sons and daughters to convey 
their love, respect, and appreciation to their parents. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand this twelfth day of 
July, in the year of our Lord two thousand six, and of the Independence 
of the United States of America the two hundred and thirty-first. 

GEORGE W. BUSH 

Proclamation 8036 of July 13, 2006 

Captive Nations Week, 2006 

By the President of the United States of America 
A Proclamation 

The best hope for peace is the expansion of freedom throughout the world. 
During Captive Nations Week, we reaffirm our commitment to advancing 
liberty, protecting human rights, and helping people realize the great prom-
ise of democracy. 

In proclaiming the first Captive Nations Week in 1959, President Dwight 
Eisenhower said that ‘‘the citizens of the United States are linked by bonds 
of family and principle to those who love freedom and justice on every 
continent.’’ Over the past five decades, the force of human freedom has 
overcome hatred and resentment and overthrown tyrants in nations around 
the globe. Freedom is on the march, and today more people live in liberty 
than ever before. 

The advance of freedom is the story of our time, and we have witnessed 
remarkable democratic progress in recent years. The people of Afghanistan 
elected their first democratic parliament in more than a generation. The 
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